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science departments offering graduate
programs.

The Guide can be obtained by sending a
check for $10 (APSA members) or $12
(non-members) to Graduate Guide/
APSA, 1527 New Hampshire Avenue,
N.W., Washington, D.C. 20036.

Membership Directory

Another publication of APSA's Depart-
mental Services Program, a new and ex-
panded 1983 Membership Directory, is
now in preparation. All members of
APSA will soon be receiving question-
naires.

On the basis of the information from the
questionnaires, the Directory will be
edited and printed in the fall. •

APSA Offers SETUPS
On 1980 Election

C. Anthony Broh and Charles L. Prysby
have developed a new instructional unit
entitled, Voting Behavior: The 1980
Election. This APSA publication is the
most recent in the series of Supplemen-
tary Empirical Teaching Units in Political
Science (SETUPS) which introduce social
science students to data analysis in the
fields of American and cross-national
politics.

SETUPS were initiated with the support
of grants from the National Science
Foundation. Each unit in the series in-
cludes a monograph and a data set for
analysis by students. The data are sup-
plied by the Inter-University Consortium
for Political and Social Research (ICPSR).
The Broh and Prysby unit uses data from
the 1980 National Election Study by the
Center for Political Studies at the Univer-
sity of Michigan.

SETUPS monographs can be ordered
through APSA. Accompanying data are
provided by ICPSR and are available with-
out charge for each order of 25 or more
of any one of the monographs in the
SETUPS series. The new Voting Behavior
monograph is available at $5 per copy
with a 20 percent discount for orders of
25 or more and with a shipping charge.

For more information on the SETUPS
series and on this new monograph, write:
SETUPS/APSA, 1527 New Hampshire
Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C.
20036. D

Renamed Parties Subfield
Plans Panel for Fall Meeting

Parties and Other Political Organizations,
a continuing subfield of the APSA, has
been renamed "Political Organizations/
Parties" to produce the more sober acro-
nym, POP. The group, which has been in
existence only since 1979, will sponsor
another special event at the 1982 APSA
Convention.

This will be a Roundtable on "Political
Organization Theory: New Develop-
ments." It will be chaired by Kay Lawson
(San Francisco State) and will feature
presentations by Kenneth Janda (North-
western), Andrew Nathan (Columbia),
and Wayne Peak (Colorado State) on
their research into political organizations.

The participants will address these ques-
tions: What advances have they pro-
posed in political organization theory?
What problems do they face that merit
further work? What problems have not
been addressed by the authors that need
attention? Students of political organiza-
tions are urged to attend and participate
in the discussion. •

1983 Annual Meeting
Weisberg to Head
Program Committee:
Proposals Welcome

William Riker, President-elect of APSA,
has appointed Herbert F. Weisberg of
Ohio State University to chair the Pro-
gram Committee for the 1983 Annual
Meeting. In addition, scholars have been
named to head the 23 sections planned
for next year's Program.

The Program Committee is composed of
Weisberg, the section heads, and James
A. Caporaso of the University of Denver,
who is the 1983 Associate Program
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